
Medicare Notice to the Public 

 

Notice is hereby given that on August 19, 2023, the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 

(CMS) will terminate the agreement between the Secretary of Health and Human Services and 

Happy Valley Nursing and Rehabilitation, Malvern, Arkansas, as a skilled nursing facility in the 

Medicare program.  

 

CMS has determined that Happy Valley Nursing and Rehabilitation has failed to attain substantial 

compliance with the following Medicare and Medicaid participation requirements: 

 

• 42 CFR 483.10(a)(1)(2)(b)(1)(2) -- Resident Rights/Exercise of Rights 

• 42 CFR 483.10(c)(6)(8)(g)(12)(i)-(v) -- Request Advanced Directives  

• 42 CFR 483.12(a)(1) -- Free from Abuse and Neglect 

• 42 CFR 483.25(d)(1)(2) -- Free of Accident Hazards/Supervision/Devices  

• 42 CFR 483.45(f)(2) -- Residents are Free of Significant Med Errors 

 

The Medicare program will not make payment for skilled nursing facility services furnished to 

residents admitted to the facility on or after August 16, 2023.  For residents admitted prior to 

August 16, 2023, payment may continue for up to 30 days of services on or after August 19, 2023, 

the date of termination. 


